· Pomfret Public Library

· Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

· 11-18-14,

In attendance: Woody Woodbridge, Sylvia Danenhower, Sara DiIorio, Ann Hinchman, Kathy Darigan, Dave Patenaude, Barbara Saperstein, Ann Hennen, Laurie Bell , Sally Rogers 

· Report:  Woody Woodbridge

· We are 1/3 through the projected budget.

· Telephone is over projected amount.

· Trash removal is over

· Books/Ma/Periodicals over

· But we are at 31.5% for the year so ahead of the game.

· Telephone for security has been cancelled. Our phone bill should go down by $70/mo.

· Trash bills prior to providing service.  So we may have been billed ahead of service provided.

· Books, etc. over because of Hoopla subscription.

Librarian’s Report: Laurie Bell

· Annual State Report has been submitted. No significant changes.

· Charts show:


a) Sources of income for library $83,566 from tax dollars or $19.82/capita 



b) Expenditure

· How Friends of the Library funds are used.

· Finance committee met and asked what items need to be increased: Increase cleaning, Verso database size, staffing for Wednesdays.

Friends of the Library Report

· At the meeting on 9/30/14 at Grill 37, $7000 committed to the library.

· Kudos to Laurie Bell for her commitment as librarian.

Committee Report:

· Finance Committee met and has set up a meeting with Maureen to find out why bequests are going to the town instead of directly to the library.

· Before going to the community foundation, need to be sure we know how we can legally use our existing bequests.

· How should next year’s budget be set up?  Raises for the staff beyond cost of living?  Will address at Dec. committee meeting.

· Consider asking for another capital appropriation from the town budget and or/get a grant for a needs assessment for building an addition/new library building.

Old Business: New Property

· PS Trustees will meet in Dec. for approval of donation of property to Pomfret Library.  Arthur Diaz (PS) sees no problem with the property donation along Pomfret St. (up to the brook: 32,000 ft2.

New Business

· 2015-16 Budget: as per Librarian’s Report additions.

· Motion by Sally Rogers, seconded by Ann Hennen, to create a standing committee for a possible library expansion project.

· Committee could include town members not on the board of trustees.

· No committee set up at this meeting.

· State has issued a document for library standards. Good resource for this new committee

Election of Officers:

Dave Patenaude moved that the secretary cast a ballot for  the slate of officers as presented below.  Kathy Darigan seconded it.  Unanimously approved

Sally Rogers-Secretary

Ann Hinchman- President

Sara DiIorio- Vice President

Treasurer- Henry Woodbridge, Jr.

Ballot  accepted unanimously.

Schedule of meetings for 2015 will be created by Ann Hinchman, most 2nd Tuesdays of every-other month starting in January 2015.

Ann Hinchman moves to end the meeting at 8:43 PM. Seconded by everyone.  Unanimously approved.

